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The Promotion and Tenure Committee had its organizational meeting on August 9, 2017. In attendance were Dr. Waugh, Dr. Mutepa, Dr. Mosby, and Dr. Mutepa. Dr. Reddy and Dr. Ray were absent. The committee elected Dr. Kiddie as the chair of the committee for AY 2017-2018.
The committee received only two portfolios this year. One was a request for tenure, and one was a request for promotion to full professor. The committee met to discuss the portfolios on January 26, 2018. The committee voted unanimously to approve the request for tenure. The committee was tied in a vote 3-3 for the promotion case. I forwarded the committee’s findings together with the portfolios to the Provost at the end of February.
The Provost also asked the committee to make some recommendations on how to update the Faculty Handbook to consider research faculty with limited teaching responsibilities who apply for promotion. Currently, the promotion process in the Handbook requires three years of teaching excellence before a candidate can apply for promotion. Many research faculty may have the years of service but not the teaching record. The committee forwarded its suggestions to the Provost at the same time that the portfolios were delivered.


